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Parish Council Meetings (June) 
 

Full Council: 
- Tuesday 18th at 7:00pm (AGM) 

 
Finance & Governance: 

- Wednesday 5th at 10:00am 
 
Planning & Highways: 

- Wednesday 12th & 26th at 10:00am 
 
Events & Communications: 

- No meetings scheduled. 
 
Leisure & Amenities: 

- No meetings scheduled. 
 
Personnel: 

- Monday 24th at 2:00pm 
 
Climate, Culture, Community Development: 

- Monday 10th at 2:00pm 
 
Emergency Planning: 

- Wednesday 12th at 10:00am 
 

The dates & minutes of all the committee meetings are listed on the parish council 
website: www.kessinglandparishcouncil.co.uk.  The public & press are all legally 
entitled to attend such meetings and submit any questions relevant to the agenda. 

Photo Credit: David Boyle 

http://www.kessinglandparishcouncil.co.uk/
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Your Parish Councillors 
 

 

Stephen “Sid” James 
Chair of Council 
 
01502 740521 
 

sjames@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
 

Caroline Carter 
Vice-Chair of Council 
 
07811 753930 
 

ccarter@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
 

Christine Cook 
Councillor 
 
07592 555345 
 

ccook@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
 

Alan Green 
Councillor 
 
07789 644645 
 

agreen@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Julie McLean 
Councillor 
 
07539 696904 
 

jmclean@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
 

Ian Graham 
Councillor 
 
07985 462200 
 

igraham@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Bob Saunders 
Councillor 
 
07901 530770 
 

bsaunders@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
 

Neil Glendinning 
Councillor 
 
07801 681136 
 

nglendinning@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Robin de Brea 
Councillor 
 
07812 601256 
 

rdebrea@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
 

Lynda Hood 
Councillor 
 
Awaiting contact details 
 

lhood@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
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Kessingland Parish Council 
Committees / Groups / Representatives 

Kessingland Parish Council consists of 13 members, including a Chair and Vice-Chair 
The Council has 7 committees which deal with different areas of Council business. 

Emergency Planning 
Committee 

 
Councillors: 

A. Green, S. James, J. McLean, 
C. Carter, L. Hood 

Climate, Culture, Community & 
Development Committee 

 
Councillors: 

R. De Brea, C. Cook,  
J. McLean, B. Saunders 

Events & Communications 
Committee 

 
Councillors: 

C. Cook, J. McLean, C. Carter, 
L. Hood 

 

Leisure & Amenities Committee 
 

Councillors: 
C. Cook, J. McLean, R. De Brea, 

L. Hood 

Planning & Highways 
Committee 

 
Councillors: 

I. Graham, B. Saunders, 
C. Carter, N. Glendinning 

Finance & Governance 
Committee 

 
Councillors: 

I. Graham, A. Green, S. James, 
B. Saunders, N. Glendinning 

Personnel Committee 
 

Councillors: 
C. Carter, C. Cook, I. Graham, 

A. Green, S. James, 
N. Glendinning 

As well as sitting on its 7 Committees, some councillors take on designated responsibilities 
and others represent Kessingland on outside bodies.  These are listed below: 

 

Kessingland Marsh Liaison  
Cllr J. McLean 

D. Boyle (Warden), D. Fox (Deputy)) 

Beach Wardens 
North – Cllr J. McLean 
South – Cllr S. James 

Community Garden 
Co-ordinator 
Cllr J. McLean 

Village & Beach Clean-Up 
Co-ordinator 
Cllr J. McLean 

Hidden Needs Forum 
Cllr C. Cook, Cllr J. McLean, 
Cllr C. Carter, Cllr L. Hood  

Kessingland Events Group 
All members of the Events 

Committee 

Community Speed Watch 
& SID Co-ordinator 

Position Vacant 

Community Fridge 
Cllr C. Cook, Cllr J. McLean, 

Cllr L. Hood 

Kessingland in Need Trust 
Cllr L. Hood, Cllr I. Graham,  

Cllr N. Glendinning 

Youth Culture Board 
Chair & Vice Chair of Council, 
Cllr J. McLean, Cllr I. Graham 

Benacre & Kessingland 
Flood Group 
Cllr S. James 

Compass Suite Trust 
Position Vacant 

ESC Community Partnership 
Cllr J. McLean, Cllr I. Graham, 

Parish Clerk 

Suffolk Bus Passenger 
Interest Group 

Cllr A. Green 

Suffolk Police 
Cllr C. Carter, Cllr L. Hood 

Kessingland Sports & Social 
Centre 

Cllr C. Cook 

SALC East Suffolk Forum 
Cllr R. De Brea 

SALC Climate Forum 
Cllr R. De Brea, Cllr A. Green, 
Cllr J. McLean, Parish Clerk 
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Youth Leader: 
Amanda Loud 

 
Kessingland Parish Council Staff 
 

Kessingland Parish Council 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday – Thursday, 10am – 4pm 

 
Telephone: 

01502 744367 
 

Email: 
admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

 
Website: 

www.kessinglandparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

 
 

Parish Clerk & R.F.O.: 
Neil Coleby 

 
 

Deputy Clerk: 
Shelley Hogg 

 
 

Admin/Committee Clerk: 
Debbie Blowers 

 
 
Cleansing Operative: 
Ruth Hill 

 
 
Cleansing Operative: 
Niall McLean 

 
 
General Factotum: 
Paul Reed 

 
 
Youth Leader: 
Daniel Fisk 

 
 
Youth Leader: 
Christine Smith 

 
 

 
 

mailto:admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk
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District & County Councillors 
 

Michael has been the Suffolk County Council councillor for 
Kessingland & Southwold since 2013. He is currently the 
Chair of the Scrutiny Committee which is part of the 
arrangements for making sure the Council carries out its 
responsibilities properly and scrutinises the decisions of the 
cabinet and committees to ensure that procedure and the law 
have been properly followed. 

Michael’s other key role is liaising with his constituents and 
the parish councils that he represents, helping with matters 
relating to his role as a county councillor and raising matters 
with Suffolk County Council.  Michael actively attends as 
many monthly Parish Council meetings as he can, and also 
takes an active involvement with the parish council’s quarterly 
meetings with Suffolk County Councils Highways 
Department.  Michael also is involved with the East Suffolk 
Carlton Colville, Kessingland and Southwold Community 
Partnership. 

 

Telephone: 01502 675603 
Email:  michael.ladd@suffolk.gov.uk 

County Councillor: 
Michael Ladd 

 

Alan was appointed as the East Suffolk Councillor for 
Kessingland in the 2023 elections. He is also Chair of the 
Carlton Colville, Kessingland and Southwold Community 
Partnership. 

Alan’s other key role is liaising with his constituents and 
also Kessingland Parish Council, helping with issues 
relating to his role as a district councillor, and also 
representing Kessingland’s views at district council level.  
Alan actively attends Parish Council meetings as well 
being involved in the Carlton Colville, Kessingland and 
Southwold Community Partnership. 
 
 
 
Telephone: 01502 741888 / 07818 563003 
Email:  alan.green@eastsuffolk.gov.uk 
 

District Councillor: 
Alan Green 
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District Councillor Surgeries 
 

 



Page 7 
 

 
80th Anniversary of the D-Day Landings 
 

 
The 6th June 2024 marks the 80th Anniversary of D-Day, when Allied forces mounted the largest 
amphibious invasion the world has ever witnessed.  In 1944 Operation Overlord saw over 5,000 
ships and landing craft set down more than 130,000 troops on five Normandy beaches in an action 
that would bring about the liberation of north-west Europe from Nazi occupation. 
 
The bravery and sacrifice of those people in securing the peace and freedom we enjoy today will 
be observed by the lighting of beacons around the United Kingdom, Channel Islands, Isle of Man 
and UK Overseas Territories.  It is an opportunity to remember the 210,000 Allied casualties of 
Operation Overlord.  This includes nearly 37,000 ground forces and 16,000 air forces killed in the 
invasion of Normandy’s Utah, Omaha, Gold, Juno and Sword beaches, and the long and bloody 
campaign that followed.  It is planned to light beacons on all five beaches to remember those who 
died or came home wounded. 
 
The International 80th Anniversary D-Day Beacon will be lit in Normandy at 8:15pm (BST), at the 
British Normandy Memorial overlooking Gold Beach, with the other Beacons located on Utah, 
Omaha, Juno and Sword beaches being lit at 8:30pm (BST), followed by Beacons around the UK 
at 9:15pm BST along with the reading of the International Tribute (wording reproduced below). 
 
D-Day was a monumental campaign to rid Europe of Nazi horror, and the 80th anniversary of this 
remarkable operation deserves the recognition and gratitude of everyone.  Please join us at Roy 
Brown’s Memorial Gardens (opposite The Waterfront Restaurant) from 9pm for the lighting of the 
Kessingland Beacon and laying of wreaths at the “Kessingland Remembers” wall.  If you wish to lay 
your own wreath, you are more than welcome to do so.  Please also listen out for the St Edmunds 
Church bells which will be ringing at 6:30pm. 
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Kessingland Women’s Institute 
 

 
At our 9th May meeting we started by singing “Jerusalem”.  We then discussed the resolution 
proposed by the national committee of “Dental Health Matters”.  Margaret Parker proposed the 
resolution and there was no-one to oppose it.  It was 27 for the resolution and no-one voted against 
it.  Our delegate will take this result to the national AGM in a few weeks time in London. 
 
Our competition for May was the boxes we made at the meeting shown to us by Jill Traynier and 
Margaret Parker.  We had 17 entries, and the results were as follows: 
 
1st Place: Sally Richards 
2nd Place: Sandra Warner 
3rd Place:  Glynis Lake 
 
Our judges were two members from the Pakefield Belles W.I. who were visiting as our delegates for the 
AGM in London. 
 
For the “Bloom of the Month” we had 10 entries.  The results were as follows: 
 
1st Place: Margaret Brooke 
2nd Place: Pauline Shipley 
3rd Place: Karelyn Smithson 
 
After our tea break and our business matters, we had “Easy Exercise” by Pauline Shipley. 
 
Members whose birthdays were this month were presented with our very own craft club made birthday 
cards.  We also presented Pauline Shipley with a bouquet of flowers for her “Easy Exercise” class.  It 
was nice to see our President, Karelyn Smithson, back for half of the meeting and she reports she feeling 
good. 
 
Craft Group: are doing their own crafts. 
Walking Group: the walk was Pakefield to Lowestoft which was enjoyed by all. 
Reading Group: are currently reading “The Dove Keepers” by Alice Hoffman. 
 
Our June meeting is on Thursday 13th June.  This meeting is open to all.  The talk is on flower arranging 
with our very own Pauline Shipley.  The competition is “A Flower Arrangement in a Tea Cup”. 
 
 
 

 

Kessingland WI has around 36 Inspiring Women members. Meetings are held on the 
2nd Thursday of each month at Kessingland Working Men’s Club, starting at 7.30pm. 
 

 

For more information about joining or visiting Kessingland WI please contact our 
Institute Secretary, Christine Mabb, on 01502 744255. 
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Kessingland United Working Men’s Club 
 

What a great evening we had with Mary Newton Retired Forensic 
Scientist and her talk on "Rape". There was over 100 people as you 
can see, it was very busy. You could have heard a pin drop. It was 
fascinating - this is her second talk, and the audience were asking for 
more. So, keep your eye out next year for another one. We raised a 
nice amount of money for the club. 
 
We had a fantastic night Saturday with" Barry Tone " an Elvis tribute. 
Elvis was certainly in the building.  We were very busy with a lot of 
visitors. 
 
Upcoming music nights are as follows (Saturday night entrance fees - members £4, visitors £6): 
 
 Saturday 1st June - Best of Both 
 Saturday 8th June - Kenny Lee and Hustler 
 Sunday 9th June - Countryholics 
 Sunday 16th June - Club Music 7pm – 10pm (£3) 

Tuesday 18th June - Steve Alan 
Saturday 22nd June - Terry Batt 
Saturday 29th  June - Andy York 

 Saturday 6th July - Steve and Greta 
 
The winter darts team did well coming 3rd in the League narrowly missing promotion. Summer 
league starts 7th June, all are welcome. We are also looking to enter a Pool League if anyone is 
interested with our recently refurbished pool table.  Don't forget Bingo on Monday and Wednesday 
evening and also at Sunday Lunchtime. This is getting busy now with a Raffle too on Sunday's.  We 
also have Fruit machines in the main bar.  
 
The Pigeon Club is back in action with birds being collected Friday night to 
be taken to their start points. It always fascinates me how they find their 
way home.  Kessingland United Working Men’s Bowls Club has now started 
with some success so far. They are looking for new members if you are 
interested come and have a Roll up.   
 
The WI meet the second Thursday of the month at 7.30 visitors £5. We 
have Speakers most months or an activity. The Slimming World meet every 
Tuesday with two sessions 5.30pm and 7pm. 
 
Don't forget the Hall and Lounge can be hired for Parties and other activities for Wakes this is free 
but with a returnable deposit. We have a large well-lit carpark with plenty of disabled parking, 
disabled entrances and disabled toilet facilities. To book please email or phone the club with date, 
time and contact number and we will get back to you. 
                
 
 
 
 

The Avenue, Kessingland, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR33 7QD 
Telephone No:  01502 740218 / Website:  www.kuwmc.co.uk 

Affiliated to the CIU 

President: R A Hood     Secretary: R Gasking 
Society Registration No: 4343   VAT Registration No: 105 2958 

http://www.kuwmc.co.uk/
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Kessingland Library 
 

Library Update 
 
It’s been a while since I've written an update for the newsletter but as you all know, that doesn't 
mean that nothing has been happening! Suffolk libraries is busy preparing for a summer of reading 
with the launch of the new Reading Quest which will begin at the end of July; they are also busy 
with the ‘Make a difference with a Daisy’ campaign which is our big fund-raising event for this year. 
Closer to home, we recently did a campaign supporting ‘Love Grace’ which I want to say a huge 
thank you to the community for supporting; the bags and items were handed over to an organisation 
in the local area who were thrilled, and I am proud to say we are now an official drop off point for 
Love Grace. 
 
LOOKING FORWARD 
 
Monday the 3rd of June brings the annual People’s Champion Awards, and I am proud to announce 
that our very own Samii (Miss P!) has been shortlisted for an award in the Inspirational category. 
The two of us will be off to Stowmarket for the award ceremony so please keep your fingers and 
toes crossed for her! Our volunteers are amazing, they give up their time to support their community 
and enable us to offer the service we do, a huge thank you to all of our volunteers. 
 
The Make a Difference with a Daisy campaign has been going strong for a few months now (more 
information is available on the Suffolk Libraries website) and our wonderful Sue has worked her 
magic again and created the most amazing daisy bear! In the next couple of weeks, you will have 
the chance to win it in our next Name the Bear competition! 
 
You will all be familiar with the Summer Reading Challenge by now, a six-week challenge for children 
to read six books over the summer holidays. This year brings the all new Reading Quest with weekly 
challenges focusing on celebrating reading, rather than a requirement to read six books. Look 
forward to finding unusual places to read, visiting new libraries, origami and finding hidden 
treasure… 
 
BACK TO THE PRESENT DAY 
 
Our events and activities are thriving, with Baby Bounce on Tuesdays and Fridays, Bingo and Stay 
& Play on a Wednesday, Scrabble and craft on Fridays, children’s craft Saturday and Sunday and 
monthly book club. I’d love to hear about any activities you would like to see in the library, I am 
always open to new (and old) ideas, especially if you already have an established group. 
 
Our new opening times are working really well, and the community seem to love having access to 
the library every morning which is great. Just to remind everyone, our new opening hours are: 

 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 10am-4pm 

Saturday & Sunday: 10am-3pm 
 

"Bad libraries build collections, good libraries build services, 
great libraries build communities." 

R. David Lankes 
  
See you soon! 
Amy 
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Village Clean-Up Teams 
 

 
The Village clean-up teams are out & about again 
on various days during the week – the organized 
litter picking groups go around the Village on a 
Friday morning (meet up at Marram Green at 9am 
if you want to join them). All of our volunteers are 
doing a great job keeping the Village nice and tidy 
whether as part of the organized groups or on days 
to suit them. 

 
The Monday beach cleans are well underway & the 
group meets at approx. 10am on the Promenade.  
Thank you in advance to all our volunteers who 
help to keep it clean & tidy. 

 
More volunteers, for litter picking & work at the Marsh, are always needed.  So, if you have an hour 
or two to spare, please contact the Council office for more details. 
 

Telephone: 01502 744367 / Email: admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
 

Come and join our friendly Team. 
(all equipment provided) 

 

mailto:admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk
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Community Kitchen & Wildlife Garden 
 

 
“Rain, Rain, Go Away….” as the old saying goes !!  There have been a few nice, sunny days though, 
so not all doom & gloom.  Our volunteer group have managed to dodge the showers and been hard 
at work – the main project is to get the new pond completed and for this, your help is needed.  If 
you can spare some time on a Tuesday morning to help complete the digging out of the new pond, 
you are more than welcome to join us.  And with the new water supply connection almost at 
completion by Essex & Suffolk Water, the pond can be filled in no time at all and we can also ensure 
that we won’t lose any of our fruit and vegetables as we have done for the last couple of years due 
to shortage of on-site water.  Whilst some of our group are carrying on with the pond, the rest of us 
have been busy weeding & tidying up the flower beds/borders/boat… an ongoing job !  The rest of 
the garden, however, is looking magnificent… a lot of the fruit trees are full of blossom (should be 
plenty of fruit for picking), the wildflowers and grasses are looking very lush & colourful as the 
pictures show.  We are so pleased with how the Garden is developing and it will improve year after 
year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us on Facebook: 
Kessingland Community Kitchen & Wildlife Garden 

Please remember that anything that is grown & harvested in the garden is for the Community so 
please do help yourself to anything that is ready.  Any surplus will be given to the Community Fridge 
based in the library.  Also, don’t forget our Seed Swap box is available for donations of 
unwanted/surplus seeds, you’re more than welcome to take any seeds in the box if you need them. 

 
Our volunteers will be on site from 9am every Tuesday morning (weather permitting of course) so 
come along and see for yourself the progress being made in your Community Garden.  If you have 
some spare time on your hands, come along and join the Volunteer Group, everybody is welcome. 
 

Dogs are also welcome into 
the Garden, but please 
remember to keep them on 
leads & clear up after them. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
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Suffolk Trading Standards 
 

 ALERT  
FAKE TRADING STANDARDS OFFICER 

 
A Suffolk resident has received a SCAM call 
from someone purporting to be from Suffolk 
Trading Standards. The caller advised that 
Trading Standards need to inspect the loft 
insulation at the property and an appointment 
needed to be arranged. The caller gave their 
name as James Mitchell. When the resident 
queried the caller, the fraudster advised that 
they would send an email and ended the call. 

 
It is a criminal offence to impersonate a Trading Standards Officer and can carry a prison sentence 
of up to 10 years.  All Trading Standards officers carry identification and can be verified by calling 
the national consumer helpline on 0808 223 1133.  As with any telephone call that you receive out 
of the blue, we urge you to be vigilant and take a moment to stop and think, especially if you receive 
a request over the phone or e-mail to make a payment from someone claiming to be from a trusted 
organisation. If you are in any doubt, contact the company or organisation directly using an email 
or phone number from their official website.  Impersonation scams occur when the victim is 
persuaded to make a payment to a criminal claiming to be from a trusted organisation. This could 
include the police, a bank, a utility company, or a government department.  Report all scam calls to 
us via Citizens Advice Consumer Service on 0808 223 1133. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Have you seen these posts popping up in any 
community Facebook groups? They are not 
egg-sactly what they seem!  Please do not 
engage with the person posting the advert, 
instead report it to the group admin for the post 
to be removed.  These posts initially look 
legitimate. However, they soon turn malicious. 
The individual turns the comments off so that 
you can only contact them by privately 
messaging them, they then ask for payment for 
the eggs via a cash app. Once the money is 
transferred, they disappear off of Facebook or 
you are blocked.  A search of the text within the 
post shows the same or similar adverts across Facebook appearing in Community groups.  
Facebook users can verify a post by doing a little bit of research before interacting, for example: 
 
• Read the information carefully, looking for spelling errors and out of place information. 
• Check the profile of the person posting. Has it been created very recently? Do they appear to live 
locally? 
• Do a reverse image search on Google. That will show if the image has been used elsewhere for 
adverts or websites. 
• If you suspect a scam, report it to Facebook. 
 
If you have lost money to a scammer, report it to your bank immediately. Report all scams to Trading 
Standards via Citizens Advice Consumer Service on 0808 223 1133. 
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Crossword Corner 
 

No: 101-22 
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Help & Support in the Community 
 

 HELP 
for 

HOUSEHOLDS 
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Help & Support in the Community 
 

 HELP 
for 

HOUSEHOLDS 
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Help & Support in the Community 
 

 HELP 
for 

HOUSEHOLDS 

DANES will next be at Marram Green on 26th June, 9:30am – 12:30pm 
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Community Noticeboard 
Events, Competitions & Local Groups 
 



Page 20 

 

 
Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: St Edmund’s Church & Church Centre 
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: St Edmund’s Church & Church Centre 
 



Page 22 
 

 
Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: Kessingland Sports & Social Centre 
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: Kessingland Sports & Social Centre 
 

Other Groups at the KSSC: 
 
Tuesdays: 

- Waveney Table Tennis 
10am – 12pm 

- Short Mat Bowls 
2pm – 4pm 

- Badminton 
7pm – 9pm 

Wednesdays: 
- Knit and Natter 

9:45am – 11:45am 
- Youth Café (1st & 3rd Wednesdays) 

6:45pm – 9pm 
Thursdays: 

- Chair-based Exercise (alternate weeks) 
9:30am – 10:30am 

- Pilates 
6pm – 7pm 

- Model Flying Club 
7:30pm – 10pm 

Fridays: 
- Shotokan Karate 

6pm – 7:30pm 
 
For Bookings: 

- Telephone: 07729 384705 
- Email: ksscbooking@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:ksscbooking@hotmail.com
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: Kessingland Library & Marram Green 
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: Kessingland Library & Marram Green 
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: Kessingland Library & Marram Green 
 

Other Groups at Marram Green: 
 
Tuesdays: 

- Yoga with Aleyna (Spinnaker Room) 
1:30pm – 2:30pm 
 

Wednesdays: 
- Kessingland Art Group (Spinnaker Room) 

1pm – 3pm 
 
Thursdays: 

- Yoga with Aleyna (Spinnaker Room) 
6:30pm – 7:30pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For Compass Suite Bookings: 
Telephone: 01502 744367 
Email: admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
 

mailto:admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk
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Volunteering Opportunities 
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Volunteering Opportunities 
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Community Recycling 
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Community Recycling 
 

UNWANTED / USED BATTERIES 
Kessingland Co-op 

44-48 Field Lane, Kessingland NR33 7QA 
 

Kessingland Library 
Marram Green, Hall Road, Kessingland NR33 7AH 

 

BOOKS / 
USED PRINTER CARTRIDGES 

Kessingland Library 
Marram Green, Hall Road, Kessingland NR33 7AH 
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Useful Contact Information 
 

 
Local Telephone Numbers 

 
East Suffolk Council (Customer Services)    0333 0162000 
East Suffolk Council (Out of Hours Emergency)   0800 440 2516 
East Suffolk Council (Automated Payments)   0300 7900509 
 

Kessingland Parish Council      01502 744367 
 

Peter Aldous MP (Waveney)      01502 586568 
 

Citizens Advice Bureau      01502 518510 
Disability Advice North East Suffolk (DANES)   01502 511333 
 

Suffolk County Council Highways     0345 6066171 
(if immediate danger to life) or online at www.highwaysreporting.suffolk.gov.uk 
 

Kessingland Doctors (Longshore Surgery)    01502 740203 

Kessingland Pharmacy      01502 740251 
James Paget Hospital A and E     01493 452200 
NHS Helpline        111 
Police - Emergency Only     999 
Police - Non-Emergency      101 
or online at www.suffolk.police.uk/contact-us/report-something 
 

Coastline Vets (Carlton Colville)     01502 531999 
Three Rivers Vets (Kessingland)     01502 741988 
Pakefield Vets (Pakefield)      01502 664656 
Wangford Vets (Wangford)      01502 578999 
Kessingland Library       01502 741212 
 

St Edmund’s Church       01502 743154 
Kessingland Primary Academy     01502 740223 
Kessingland Sports & Social Centre     07729 384705 
Kessingland United Working Men’s Club    01502 740218 
Kessingland Women’s Institute     01502 740785 

 
 
 

National Organisations and Helplines 
 

Age Concern       0800 6781602 
Childline        0800 1111  
NSPCC helpline       0808 800 5000 
 

Cruse Bereavement Support      0808 8081677 
Samaritans        116 123 
Macmillan Cancer Support      0808 8080000 
 

Mind Infoline        0300 1233393  
Alcoholics Anonymous      0800 9177650 
Refuge National Domestic Abuse Helpline    0808 2000 247 
 

RSPCA helpline       0300 123499 
RSPCA (Mid Norfolk and North Suffolk branch)   0303 040 1565 
 

Action Fraud (Fraud & Cyber Crimes)   0300 123 2040 
Suffolk Trading Standards     0808 223 1133 

 
 

http://www.highwaysreporting.suffolk.gov.uk/
http://www.suffolk.police.uk/contact-us/report-something
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Crossword Corner - Solutions 
 

No: 101-22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Village News welcomes contributions from everyone within the Parish; news, photographs and reports 
from village organisations are particularly welcome but contentious issues or articles promoting personal 
causes should be avoided – the Editor reserves the right not to print items and to edit items submitted for 
publication. 
 
The views expressed in the Village News, unless stated as such, are not those of the Editor or the council, 
and no liability can be accepted for any error or omissions although we will publish corrections. 

 
If you would like to submit articles or cover photographs, the deadline for copy is 12 Noon on 
the 24th of each month.   
 
Please send submissions to the Editor – 
jmclean@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk   
Articles can be half or full page.  
 

If you would like to advertise in the Village News (Kessingland businesses only), please contact the Parish 
Council on 01502 744367 for more information & subscription rates.  
 

Large Village of the Year 
2023 

Community of the Year 
2023 

mailto:event@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk
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